
March 28, 2017
Membership Committee

On Monday, March 27th, I met with Rev. Jon Hauerwas and Shirley Werner to discuss the initial goals of the membership committee.  
1. Website:  Alec Works, Clerk of Session, gave a presentation regarding the church’s website.  It has been in the current format for a number of years.  He noted that there is a free design upgrade available, and demonstrated some of the potential new layouts.  All available templates were easily customizable with both visual media and content.  The new web page templates are geared to be more smartphone-friendly.  We were all in agreement that a webpage update is needed at this point, as part of our “first impression.”  The issue to bring to Session is inquiring about a group of individuals with some computer savvy to oversee the web overhaul.  Cindy Beidler and Mike Grau were mentioned.  Rev. Hauerwas would also be involved as to the overall message / mission statement content-wise. 
2. Pictorial Directory:  Per Shirley Werner, it was determined that the last picture directory was done in 2006.  As such, an updated directory is certainly overdue.  The following issues were discussed surrounding this task:
a. Timing – Late September through mid-October seemed an ideal to schedule the photography shoots. (School year, prior to holidays.)
b. Directory information – The committee felt that including the demographic information (address, email, phone) was advantageous.  The photoshoots would seem to be an ideal time for individuals / families to update their information.
c. Photographers – a professional photography company seems appropriate for a church this size.  The company that has typically handled this for Westminster is Life Touch Church Directories & Portraits (1371 Portland Way North, Galion OH 44833 – (800) 521-4611.)  I have made an initial inquiry to Life Touch.  The committee would like to obtain multiple bids to make certain our members do not feel overly pressured into purchasing photo packages.
3. Sound System:  Several members have mentioned difficulty hearing softer-spoken individuals and / or noticed occasional feedback over the sound system.  A recommendation was made to start with any church member that has some knowledge of sound systems to look at calibrating the system.  This may need ongoing attention.
4. New Member Classes: A brief discussion regarding the frequency of new member classes.  Rev. Hauerwas indicated that roughly once / quarter was ideal.  However, summer and before / after Christmas are not as well attended.
5. Bulletin – the committee felt that the bulletin was informative and well-constructed.  No changes were recommended.
6. Friendship Pad – possible re-design with visitors in mind.
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